
Description of Work 
This project will fill the gap in the Yesler Way protected bike lane between Western Ave and 
Occidental Ave S. Following construction, there would be a seamless route comfortable for riders 
of all ages and abilities between Downtown Seattle and the waterfront bike path. It also provides 
direct access to Washington’s largest ferry hub, providing a true regional connection to multiple 
ferry lines.    

The protected bike lane will be on the north side of Yesler Way and allow people biking, on scooters and 
other mobility devices to travel in both directions. It will fit seamlessly into the existing protected bike 
lane network in Pioneer Square that also uses this configuration. We plan to use precast concrete 
barriers to separate people biking from people driving, and are seeing the Board’s input on a barrier 
design.  

The portion of Yesler west of 1st Ave is being reconstructed by the Office of the Waterfront. SDOT 
intends to build this project shortly after the Waterfront project is complete. Note that they will be 
moving the north curbline south to narrow the street; the following site plans include this change.  

 

 

 

 

 

 









Existing Conditions to be Altered: 
Figure 1: Yesler Way between James St and Occidental Ave S. The protected bike lane 
would be installed where parking is currently permitted. 

 

 



 

Figure 2: Yesler Way between 1st Ave and James St. The protected bike lane would be 
installed in the street adjacent to Pioneer Park. The existing signal will not be modified at 
this time; instead turn restrictions prohibiting right turns from westbound Yesler to 
northbound 1st Ave and left turns from eastbound Yesler to northbound James would be 
installed. 

 



Figure 3: Yesler Way between 1st Ave and Western Ave. The Waterfront project will be 
repairing and expanding the sidewalk into the street. Afterwards, this SDOT project would 
replace parking on the north side of the street with the protected bike lane. One loading 
zone will be relocated to Post Alley. 

 

  



Figure 4: The intersection of Yesler Way and Western Ave, where the project will connect 
with the existing protected bike lane linking to the Waterfront trail. The Waterfront project 
will be significantly rebuilding this intersection replacing the hashed painted area with 
permanent materials. If built, the SDOT protected bike lane project would remove the 
diagonal transition that currently guides cyclists to the south side of Yesler. 

 



Curbing Option 1: Industrial Parking Curb 
This option is slightly larger than the parking stops used on the existing protected bike lane on 
Yesler Way between Occidental Ave S and 2nd Ave. It provides protection for people biking while still 
being relatively compact. 

 
Figure 1: Product being installed on Swift Ave S. 
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Curbing Option 2: Low Wall Barrier 
This option is significantly larger than the parking stops used on the existing protected bike lane on 
Yesler Way between Occidental Ave S and 2nd Ave. It provides protection for people biking and is 
suitable for use when there is more space available. However, its large surface area could attract 
graffiti. 

 

Figure 2: Product being installed on S Dearborn St 






